SHRIVENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 21st August 2018 at 5pm

Present: Cllr Richard Bartle, Chair (RB), Cllr Bjorn Watson (BW), Cllr Peter Saunders (PS), Cllr Penny Hockley (PH), Cllr Chris Hand (CH), Cllr John Lloyd (JL), Cllr Julia Jones (JJ), Cllr David

Pratt (DP), Cllr Liz Jenkins (LJ)
In Attendance: Julia Evans

County Councillor: District Councillor:

Public:

18/154	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE	Action:
	Cllr Church sent his apologies.	
18/155	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	
	Cllr Saunders declared an interest in agenda item 3.	
18/156	REVIEW AND SIGN OFF OF PRE-SUBMISSION DRAFT OF	
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN	
	Cllr Bartle thanked all those involved in the preparation of the	
	Neighbourhood Plan. The plan had been reviewed ahead of the meeting	
	by all Councillors. The following comments were recorded:	
	- Cllr Bartle has spotted some typos and will send details to the Clerk. He	RB
	also noted that the map showing the location of Shrivenham appears to	
	suggest that the parish is located in Gloucestershire. He raised a query	
	about the wording regarding the school site. Cllr Jenkins urged caution	BW
	over this. Cllr Watson agreed to change the relevant section of the	
	document. Cllr Bartle to carry out a complete review of the rest of the document.	
	- Cllr Watson has a list of typos, but is otherwise very pleased with the	
	plan.	
	- Cllr Saunders noted that The Barrington Arms was not recorded as an	Clerk
	hotel. Clerk to rectify this.	OICIK
	- Cllr Hockley noted that there was no mention of Scouts and Brownies,	
	the Bowls Club and the Shooting Club. There is nothing about the	
	ongoing maintenance of trees. She has a list of typos.	
	- Cllrs Jenkins and Jones had no comments. Cllr Jones stated that she	
	was very pleased with the document.	
	- Clir Hand reported that he was very happy with the S106 content.	
	- Cllr Lloyd suggested a list of acknowledgements of all involved in the	
	preparation of the plan. He was pleased with the comments from Allotment plot holders.	
	- Cllr Pratt stated that he was in agreement with all the objectives of the	
	plan.	
	Cllr Bartle proposed signing off the Neighbourhood Plan subject to minor	
	amendments. Cllr Pratt seconded. Agreed unanimously. RESOLVED.	
18/157	TO REVIEW THE RESPONSE TO THE A420 CONSULTATION	
	Cllrs Lloyd and Hockley produced a draft report which was circulated	
	ahead of the meeting. The following comments were given:	
	- Cllr Pratt suggested that the old canal towpath be put forward as a	
	potential cycle route	
	- Cllr Watson was unsure about support for a dual carriageway on the	
	A420	
	- Clir Bartle was concerned about the proposal for cycle routes into	
	Swindon. He felt that the proposals were unrealistic due to the cost and the level of use. Cllr Pratt pointed out that there is money available for	
	the level of use. Clir Pratt pointed out that there is money available for this from Sustrans.	
	แม้อ มีบัน อันอันสมอ.	

SHRIVENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 21st August 2018 at 5pm

	 Cllr Lloyd felt that Ed Vaizey ought to have all the facts. Cllr Hockley felt that road safety was a key issue. A cycle route would get cyclists off the A420. Cllr Hand suggests consideration of road deregulation – removal of trunk road status. Cllr Bartle felt heavy vehicles would still use the route. Cllr Jones questioned the speed limit issue. The comments made by the district Councillors were read out. On issue of a dual carriageway many councillors felt that the noise would be significant. Cllr Watson felt that a dual carriageway would not alleviate traffic issues, but may generate more traffic. He felt a reduction in the speed limit would be more beneficial. It was agreed to remove the statement supporting a dual carriageway, replacing it with a statement suggesting consideration be given to the idea. Proposed: Cllr Bartle, seconded: Cllr Hand. On the issue of public transport, Cllr Hockley and Cllr Watson felt that they were unrealistic. Cllr Pratt asked that the comments be included in the report. It was agreed to add 'consideration to other forms of transport'. Cllr Lloyd to amend the document, Clerk to send it off. 	JL/Clerk
18/158	ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE ADDED TO THE SEPTEMBER AGENDA. Clir Bartle noted that Vic Clements' funeral will be held on 4 th September at 2.15pm at the Crematorium. Mrs Clements has requested that people do not wear dark clothes.	
18/159	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 3 rd September 2018 at 7pm. Cllrs Ware and Saunders sent their apologies.	

The meeting closed at 5.50pm